
NOTICE of COMMENT PERIOD and PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment period 
and a virtual public hearing to allow the public the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional approval of 
an air permit and a proposed consent order.  

 
Provide comment in any of these ways by January 8, 2024:  

• By email to EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov 
• By voicemail by calling 517-284-0900 
• In writing to:  EGLE, AQD, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760 
• At the virtual public hearing on December 6, 2023:  Register at bit.ly/3QGtNi0  
 
EGLE will be hosting a virtual informational session, prior to the hearing, on December 6, 2023, starting at 6:30 
p.m.  EGLE staff will provide a summary of the proposed permit and the proposed consent order with an 
opportunity to answer questions from the public.  The hearing will begin immediately following. 
 

Get technical reports about this project:   
• Online at Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice 
• Jackson District Office:  EGLE, AQD, 517-780-7690 
• Adrian:  City Clerk’s Office, 517-264-4866 
• Lenawee County:  Lenawee County Clerk’s Office, 517-264-4906 
• LANSING: EGLE, AQD, 517-648-6663 

 
Contact Laura Gramza at 517-230-4404 one week in advance of the hearing if you need accommodations. 
  

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 
 
 

 
Annette Switzer, Division Director 

 

There is a public comment period from November 6, 2023, until January 8, 2024, 
and a virtual public hearing on December 6, 2023, for: 

 
Company:  Crimson Holdings, LLC located at 1336 East Maumee Street in Adrian, 
Michigan 
 
What is open for comment?  Two air quality actions related to the company are open 
for comment: 
 
• Air permit application No. APP-2023-0141 for the proposed installation of an air pollution control device 

called a packed bed scrubber. This equipment is intended to reduce odors from the existing spray dryer 
used to manufacture powdered eggs. 

 
• Proposed enforcement action called a consent order. The proposed consent order requires a plan to return 

to compliance, a monetary penalty, and additional fines for any future violations. If approved, the consent 
order would resolve alleged violations of the federal Clean Air Act. 

 
Technical Details: The public comment period and public hearing are to allow all interested parties the 
opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional approval of a Permit to Install (PTI) and consent order. 
 
It has been preliminarily determined that the spray dryer with the scrubber will not violate any of EGLE’s rules 
nor the National Ambient Air Quality Standards.  The facility’s impact will not exceed the significant impact 
levels for particulate matter less than or equal to ten microns in diameter and particulate matter less than or 
equal to 2.5 microns in diameter. 
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